ACTION: Original OHIO CASINO CONTROL COMMISSION DATE: 03/08/2017 4:46 PM

John R. Kasich *Governor*



June E. Taylor *Chair*

To: Tess Eckstein, Regulatory Policy Advocate, Office of the Lieutenant Governor

From: Andromeda Morrison, Director of Skill Games, Ohio Casino Control Commission

Date: February 24, 2017

Re: Memorandum of Response to CSI Review – Skill-Based Amusement Machine Key Employee Licensing, Duty to Update, and Affirmative Duties (Ohio Adm. Code 3772-50-01, 3772-50-05, 3772-50-11, 3772-50-18, 3772-50-19, and 3772-50-20)

DELIVERED VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

On February 24, 2017, the Ohio Casino Control Commission ("Commission") received the Common Sense Initiative Office's Recommendation Memorandum ("CSI Recommendation") for the Skill-Based Amusement Machine key employee licensing, duty to update, and affirmative duties rule package. The Commission is grateful for the response from the CSI Office.

The CSI Recommendation stated that "the CSI Office does not have any recommendations for this rule package... [T]he CSI Office concludes that the Ohio Casino Control Commission should proceed with the formal filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review."

At this time, the Commission plans to move forward with the original filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Andromeda Morrison at (614) 387-5616 or andromeda.morrison@casinocontrol.ohio.gov.

cc: John Barron, Deputy Executive Director & General Counsel, Ohio Casino Control Commission Michelle Siba, Deputy General Counsel, Ohio Casino Control Commission

10 W. Broad Street – 6th Floor – Columbus, OH 43215 (855) 800-0058 toll-free www.casinocontrol.ohio.gov

AMR p(175939) pa(311946) d: (675840) print date: 08/05/2025 5:02 AM